


21-177121 Dean & Lara Tompkins, filed by Owner.

Present, Dean Tompkins, owner. Mr. Tompkins was sworn in by Auditor Walder, and a picture of the 

subject property was verified. Auditor Walder noted for the record that the Auditor's Office has the 

parcel in question valued at $622,500, yet the owner feels it is worth $525,000 and asked them to 

explain to the Board why the value should be reduced. 
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Mr. Tompkins stated that according to realator.com they have the actual square footage of the homes 

that sold, not what the county has them listed as. Mr. Tompkins stated his square footage is incorrect 

according to his blueprints when he had his home built. The other homes he researched for the 

comparable for his home on realator.com are higher square footage than what the County reflects. 

Auditor Walder explained that the County is bound by certified appraisers for the exterior measurements 

of a home. They measure the same universally, by the standards of appraisers. Auditor Walder stated, 

that Realator.com is not what is used for real estate transfers in the county. When an occupancy permit 

is generated, the home will then be measured. 

Mr. Tompkins does not believe the square footage of the homes used as comparable are correct since the 

square footage of these homes on realator.com show something different. He does not agree with what 

the county has on square footages. Mr. Tompkins stated he does have an appraisal dated from 2021. 

Appraiser Severovich stated that on the property record card for Mr. Tompkins home, stated that in 2014 

the new construction was completed per mister at 100%. Appraiser Severovich stated, that means Mr. 

Tompkins was home when an appraiser arrived and measured his home to place on the county record. 

Auditor Walder stated the appraisal that Mr. Tompkins had completed would be relevant, however, it 

may be deluded between 2021 & 2022 due to market changes, but would accept it for review, if Mr. 

Tompkins can provide it. 

Mr. Tompkins stated he would reach out to the Bank to receive a copy of the Appraisal. No further 

questions from the Board. 

Action 

After a review of the testimony and the information available, there was a Motion by Charles E. Walder, 

seconded by James. W. Dvorak to suspend the hearing to a later date, so Mr. Tompkins can provide an 

appraisal or additional evidence. 

Voice vote, three ayes. Charles E. Walder, Caroline Mansfield, and Jomes W. Dvorak. 

Motion carried. 

21-177226 Gregory Frank, filed by Owner.

Present, Gregory Frank, owner. Mr. Frank was sworn in by Auditor Walder, and a picture of the subject 

property was verified. Auditor Walder noted for the record that the Auditor's Office has the parcel in 

question valued at $727,200 yet the owner feels it is worth $620,000 and asked them to explain to the 

Board why the value should be reduced. 

Mr. Frank stated his increase was 46%, when the average was 30%. Mr. Frank stated he did look at a 

few sales in the area, and felt he was high, compared to the sales he looked at. 

Appraiser Severovich stated based on the comparable on the county record, Mr. Frank's value is on the 

higher end. Appraiser Severovich made an adjustment since the homeowner does not have a rec room, 

and he adjusted the vales to be between $659,00 and $683,500. No further questions from the Board. 






